ST JAMES’ PARENT GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING

MONDAY 30th May 2019 – 6.45PM

In attendance:

School - Mrs Friel 
Council – Councillor Jane Strang.
PTA Committee members - Suzanne Lay, Kelly Nugent, Jackie Blake, Pamela Kenny, Julie McGarry, Pauline Connery, Alison Allan, Valerie Mitchell, Martyn Roddy, Marina Stuart-Smith, Louise McCaughey, Siobhan Lamond, Fiona Wright and Claire McLaughlin.
Apologies:
Tracey Bill, Sandra Vessey, Kirsty Collins, Shauna Luse, Denise Copeland, Katie McGhee, Laura Taggart and Debbie Kenneth.
REVIEW OF PREVIOUS MINUTES
The meeting agenda and minutes were sent to all committee members.

CHAIRPERSON REPORT
Parking:

Elaine Lorimer has been off long-term sick and only just returned to work. Jane will raise the traffic concerns at their early morning meeting. 

The school has been contacted by some parents with concerns regarding the traffic situation. Helen had requested that traffic wardens were made available in the morning at the school but hasn’t had any progress with this. Jane will pick this up again and provide an update.
The parent group feel we need to start issuing parking ticket and Suzanne has asked for guidance on where we can direct parent to park. With the suggestion being made that we get community police to attend the parent evenings to reviewing parking and parent behaviour and try to re-enforce better behaviours.
Junior road safety officers recently ran a competition within the school to create banners.

Disclosures
Quite a few of the parents leaving the group this year had disclosures. The parent’s group are looking for more people who have this.
Previously the disclosure checks were sponsored by a charity, but this has now stopped. Mrs Brown is looking into this and the school will provide an update.
Rag Bag

· £61.60 was raised from the recent Rag Bag collection. We have agreed to continue this into next year. 
School Staff

Helen will be returning to her previous post after the summer holidays. Natalie Fitzsimmons is the new appointed head teacher and should hopefully be in post for the start of the new school year.

The Deputy Head teacher post will be advertised again in the new school year.

School uniform 

Myclothing.com will now do the school embroidery. The uniform quality and content will remain the same and the school have confirmed that they are fine for parent to continue to use them.

Under Myclothing.com, we would receive 3 cash pay outs per year. 

Suzanne will has received leaflets and has asked Helen if theses can be left out and promoted to parents.
Tesco bags for Help

Tesco bags for help will run until the end of June. We need to re-iterate this use of this to friends and family to ensure they donate their tokens to St James. 

The prizes are:

1st - £4000.

2nd - £2000.

3rd - £1000.

Events:

· 9th May Disco: We had 153 children attend the 1st disco and 179 attend the 2nd disco.

At the disco a child with a diary intolerance bought chocolate from the tuck shop and we were contact by the parent. Siobhan spoke with Mrs Brown and contacted the parent.

Going forward we need to look at the wording within the contact slip – Kelly Nugent to review.

Prom & Behaviour
Parent group raised the concern regarding the behaviour at the last disco – swearing at helpers, trying to set off the fire alarm etc. The group asked if it would be acceptable to call parents and ask for their child to be collected if they weren’t behaving. Mrs Friel agreed with the approach.

The group now have concerns about the prom and are looking for extra helpers, they have also requested that a letter goes out to parents ahead of the prom to advise parent on our expectations regarding behaviour and children being dropped off and collected. Mrs Friel will arrange for something to be issued.

The Parent Group will be sending out an invite to invite staff to the P7 prom and welcome any support of help on the night.
Discos
Parent group raised the concern at the volume of children whop were Bottle flipping at the disco’s and that one girl got hit on the head with the bottle. For future discos we must ensure we are stopping the children from doing this.
Social Event Dates
Below are the dates proposed for next year’s social events. 
Halloween Disco – 24th October 2019

Christmas Fayre – 28th November 2019

P1 Event placeholder – 30th January 2020 (No longer doing movie night)

Valentines Disco – 13th February 2020

May Disco – TBC at Sept PTA meeting
P7 Prom - TBC at Sept PTA meeting
PTA Meeting Dates

9th September 2019

11th November 2019

13th January 2020

16th March 2020

11th May 2020

School Let
We need to check times of the school let for Disco’s and ensure that it covers us to 9.45pm to allow for clean-up.
PTA Balance

PTA balance to be review at the next meeting.
2019/2020 Fundraising
The school is short on IT equipment and have an issue with their IT Budget, they have asked if the parent group can help with the shortage of IPAD’s & Laptops.

Pam will find information on Barclay’s digital program for schools and provide an update at the next meeting.

Pam & Val will look into what other local businesses do for the community and will create a letter we can use.
Leavers Hoodies

Parents have asked if the P7 leaver hoodies can be issued to the children as most other schools are already wearing them. Mrs Friel advised they will be given out at the start of June.

In Safe Hands Breakfast Club
In Safe Hands have requested to come into the school and have a look at the space as they have put in a let to start a breakfast club in the new school year. A communication will be issued nearer the time by In Safe Hands.
Communions/Confirmations
All went well, with thanks given to parents and Fr John for their support. Parents have asked when the children will receive their crucifix/ Mrs Friel will find out.

Parent Group Leavers
Kirsty Collins, Tracey Bill and Sandra Vessey will be leaving the parent group this year. The group members would like to thank them for the continued support throughout the years and hope to see them back at some of our future events. 
Core Group Members 
Suzanne will stay on as Chairperson for another year.
Pamela will stay on as Vice chairperson for another year. 
Siobhan will cover social events with Kelly supporting.

Jacqui will be treasurer with Adele supporting and as a signatory.
Kelly will remain as secretary.

Shauna and Martyn will continue with their many tasks.

HEAD TEACHER REPORT

Class update
There will be 21 classes next year due to lower volume of P1 enrolled (71 primary 1’s starting and 98 P7 leavers). This means the teacher post is no longer required and the school will no longer use the small space for teaching.
Class size for P2 will increase from 25 to 30 as this is the maximum class size. The maximum class size has always been 30 however Renfrewshire held this at 25 for a while.

The maximum class size for each year is as follows;

P1 – 25 children

P2 & p3 – 30 children

P4 to P7 – 33 children
School Volume

The current school size is 622 children this will reduce to 595 for the school year 2019/2020.

There are approx. 80 P7’s next year.
Additional In- Service Dates
Renfrewshire Councils have suggested 2 additional in-service dates:

 12th February 2020
30th April 2020

Paving Area at front of School

Councillor John Shaw has assisted with our issue regarding the slabs being very slippery. It has been agreed that this area will be washed twice a year and will be monitored going forward.
Brown Street
Mrs Friel had asked Councillor Strang if there were any timescales on when the resurfacing of Brown street will be completed. Councillor Strang will find out and notify the school. 

Mrs Friel would like to thank the Parent group and children for there support throughout the time she has spent at the school and wishes everyone well for the future.

AOB

The Parent group would like to thank Mrs Friel for her support and wishes her well in her next post.

The parent group would also like to thank our Parent group leavers for all of their support hopes to see them at future school events, it’s going to be a challenge without them. 
Meeting closed.
Date for next meeting:  9th September 2019 at 7.00pm.
5 | Page

